D R A F T
WOODLAND ELEMENTARY
OCTOBER 2011 SBDM MINUTES
October 12, 2011/4 p.m.
The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 4  p.m.  Members present were Ashley Brus, Cindy Miller, Shianne Monteiro, Phil Moyers,  Jenn Ford,  Judy Bayne and Dawn Tarquinio. 
1.  OPENING BUSINESS

a.  Jenn Ford made a motion to approve the October agenda.  The motion was seconded by Ashley Brus.
b.  A motion was made by Jenn Ford to approve the August minutes.  The motion was seconded by Ashley Brus.
c.  Good News – Our 2nd Annual Fall Festival was a huge success!  We had great family participation and our PTO earned $1,400!
d.  Our visitor was Carlena Sheeran, who is our School Buddy and Supplemental Team Member from Central Office.
2.   STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT REPORT 
a.  2010 NCLB Report – We met 9 of 15  goals.  Detailed information is included on attached report.
b.  Fall MAP Reports – We are having some technical issues with the MAP program and our technical staff is working to correct these issues.  Our teachers reviewed the pacing guides and are making recommendations for changes.  On October 19th, we will have another staff meeting and we will be firming up our committees and committee planning.
c.  Gap-to-Goal Comparison Report  - See attached report for more information.
d.  IPR – See attached report for more information
3.  PLANNING
a.  Monthly Review

1)  October 10th was a PD Day

2)  October 19th will be a Professional Development and refinement analysis day

3)  On October 26th, we will continue with the above points


4)  Learning checks are being completed at this time

b.  Extended Day Program – We have been identifying those students who are falling below the cut for the need for intense intervention.  We plan to have an after-school program on Mondays through Thursdays for one hour after school. There will be one teacher and one assistant available to assist these students. Letters have been sent to parents about the program and we are already receiving good feedback from parents who are interested in their student having the additional help.  We will have cross grade grouping per scores tallied from the RIT Band Instruction.  We will have 10-12 students per grade level and our plan is to provide bus transportation to deliver the students home.
4.  BUDGET REPORTS

a.  The council reviewed and discussed the Schedule of Balances for the month of September.  A motion to approve was made by Shianne Monteiro and seconded by Ashley Brus.
b.  The Title I Budget was reviewed  and a motion to approve was made by Ashley Brus and was seconded by
Phil Moyers.
5. COMMITTEE REPORTS
a.  Our committees are just being formed so we have no reports as yet.  Our classified staff  members were invited to serve on the committees as well.  They are not required to serve but are encouraged to be involved.
6.  INFORMATION
a.   The Safe Schools Assessment will take place on October 18th.  The surveys have already been distributed to staff and parents.  Our representative from RFD has been here to help assess.
7.  NEW BUSINESS
a.  Phil Moyers has been voted onto the council as our 2nd parent representative.
8.  ON-GOING LEARNING
a.  New member training is being investigated by Carla Breeding at Central Office.  This way we can provide new members who haven’t received training yet with the proper information.
b.  Experienced member training information is also forthcoming.

c.  Ashley Brus has been diligently working on a by-laws update and our committees will recommend ideas to us  and from there we will decide on our policies.  The committees will decide on a chairperson and secretary for each committee.
 9.  EXECUTIVE SESSION
At 4:57 p.m., Jenn Ford motioned for the meeting to come to an end and it was seconded by Shianne Monteiro.









